MINUTES FOR THE BOARD OF FIRE COMMISSIONERS

DISTRICT NO. 1

MAY 16, 2012
The regular meeting of the Board of Fire Commissioners was called to order at 7:02 P.M.  Attorney Youssouf opened the meeting with the announcement required by the Open Public Meetings Act (copy attached) and salute to the flag.

ROLL CALL:

Comm. Michael Costello
Present



Comm. Charles Dipierro
Present 



Comm. Raymond Perry
Present   



Comm. Robert LeBrun 
(arrived 7:24 PM)




Comm. Vincent DiLieto
Absent
Comm. Perry, seconded by Comm. Costello, made a motion to approve the minutes from the regular meeting held on April 18, 2012, subject to the same being provided to the public during and subsequent to this meeting.

ROLL CALL:


Comm. Costello

Aye





Comm. Perry


Aye




Comm. Dipierro

Aye

INSURANCE REPORT:  Bob Soden was not present.  Comm. Dipierro stated that there is nothing new with the insurance.
CHIEF’S REPORT:  Deputy Chief Pipero gave report (attached).  There will be 4 individuals taking the Swift water class on 6/2/12, and 3 individuals taking a class on 6/3/12.  Deputy Chief Pipero requested approval for the IAFC Conference.  The quote is attached.  A discussion followed.
Comm. Perry, seconded by Comm. Costello, made a motion to approve the swift water training, and the training request for IAFC Conference as per the attached quotes.
ROLL CALL:


Comm. Costello

Aye





Comm. Perry


Aye





Comm. Dipierro

Aye

FIRE PREVENTION REPORT:  Fire Official Zih was present and gave his report (attached).  Ernie stated that he is catching up on his paperwork from last month.  Ernie said that the Bureau received the 2nd quarter LEA rebate check, and they have been very busy with smoke detector inspections. It is busier now than last year.  
Ernie stated that Garvey’s will be getting an alarm system.  A discussion followed.

Comm. Dipierro said that there is a new owner at the Bagel Store.  Ernie said that he was aware of that, and the knox box key was changed.  Comm. Dipierro said that there was also a new store where Championship Awards used to be.

Comm. Dipierro asked if there were any new plan reviews.  Ernie said “no”.
PRESIDENT’S REPORT:  Frank stated that there were 12 or 14 light bulbs out.  They have been ordered.  Frank said that the floor still as to be done.  A discussion followed.
Frank said that the Volunteers were asking about the generator.  They were wondering what the Board was thinking of getting.  Comm. Dipierro stated that the electrician met with Bob Downy.  They will need a gas line and pipes.  The estimate was the wiring would cost about $20,000, and the generator would be $30,000.  It would be a big expense.
Comm. Dipierro stated that they should get a consultant to spec it out.  A discussion followed.

Frank said that this building is really not big enough to be a shelter.  A discussion followed.  Frank stated that they are most concerned about the heat in the winter.  

Comm. Dipierro said that the public depends on us.  A discussion followed.

Comm. Costello stated that he hates to rip up the concrete and piping.  Comm. Dipierro said that they should definitely get a consultant to come in and do the specs.  A discussion followed.

Attorney Youssouf suggested that they ask for a generic specification.  The cost will be expensive.
Comm. Perry, seconded by Comm. LeBrun, made a motion to authorize the solicitation of a professional for the installation of an emergency generator.

ROLL CALL:


Comm. Perry

Aye





Comm. LeBrun
Aye





Comm. Costello
Aye





Comm. Dipierro
Aye

LEGAL REPORT:  Attorney Youssouf stated that he had a copy of the Resolution which was adopted at the last meeting amending the name of the Board’s auditor to Bonamici, Colletti, Solitario and Tierney.  The Resolution was given to the Board for its records.
Attorney Youssouf said that he spoke with the appraiser contracted by the Board, and he is almost done with his appraisal.
Attorney Youssouf stated that they will be going to Court in Trenton on June 26.  He does not know if this will be the last day because the Union may call rebuttal witnesses. A discussion followed.  

ACCOUNTANT’S REPORT:  Joe Massoni stated that the records have been reconciled. The monthly Financial Report has been forwarded to the Board.  Joe said that things are running smoothly.  The line items are at or below budget. 
The final payment for the Capital lease will be due in July for over $96,000.  Joe said he will keep watch to see if we need to tap into our CD’s.
TREASURER’S REPORT:  Comm. Costello read the list of bills to be paid.  They were as follows:
Alpine Software - $742.56 – Yearly support



Amanda’s Web, LLC - $100 – website

Absolute Fire Protection – $4,425 – hose

Absolute Fire Protection - $876.40

Bank of America - $3,577.73 – fuel – gloves (2 months)

Busco Bros. - $715.88 – fuel

Circle Janitorial Supplies - $303.40 – high visibility fire vest & $46
Citgo - $575.59 – fuel (paid online)

Coffee Distributing Corp. - $59.85 – coffee supplies

Coffee Distributing Corp. - $20 –   bottles deposit

Coffee Distributing Corp - $147.85 – coffee supplies

D&A Auto parts - $99.90

D&A Auto parts - $215.88

Especially for you Florist - $74.89 – fruit basket (Agolia)

Firefighter One, LLC - $250 – installation charger

Middlesex County Fire Academy - $4,512 – training pump operator

MTUD - $42,418.75 - hydrants

New Jersey American Water -$172.68 – hydrants

NJEV - $1,165 – repairs

Pal Automotive Specialties - $650.40

Penguin Communications, LLC - $2,700 – 12 months voice notifications

Salamander Technologies - $154.69 – software maintenance contract

Kenneth Strigner - $129.00 – reimbursement safety glasses

Verizon Wireless - $461.25

WPCS - $1,689.45 – installation docking station

WPCS - $429.95 – replace power laptop

Joseph Youssouf - $19,602 – legal fees

Stephen Zdrodowski - $79 – reimbursement safety lenses

First Responder Joint Insurance Fund - $14,804 – 2nd quarter installment

TOTAL:  $101,199.10

FIRE PREVENTION BILLS:

Verizon - $532.04 (paid online)

Middlesex County Fire Prevention & Protection Assoc. - $125 – dues

Ernie Zih - $58.62 – reimbursement postage     

TOTAL:  $715.66

Comm. LeBrun, seconded by Comm. Perry, made a motion to pay the bills read.

ROLL CALL:

Comm. Perry

Aye


     Comm. LeBrun
Aye



Comm. Costello
Aye



Comm. Dipierro
Aye

OLD BUSINESS:  Deputy Chief Pipero stated that they had a Monroe Township radio meeting.  The FCC has lifted its timeline ban for another 9 years.  A discussion followed.  Deputy Chief Pipero said that in 9 years we may have to buy new radios.  This affects the whole township.  They have to narrow ban the pagers by January, 2013.  Deputy Chief Pipero said that they will have to go through inventory and buy Minitor V pagers because Minitor IV will not work.  A discussion followed.
Comm. Dipierro asked what the life of a radio was.  Deputy Chief Pipero said that there was nothing they could have done.  They have to get radios.  You lose up to 25% when you narrow ban.  
Comm. Dipierro asked how many pagers they had to buy.  Frank said about 15 at $500 each.  Deputy Chief Pipero said they will need about 20 more Minitor V pagers because Minitor IV’s will not work.  A discussion followed.

NEW BUSINESS:  Comm. Costello asked what the Fire Company’s position was now about the siren.  Frank said that they always use it.  It goes off at 10:00 PM and on at 6:00 AM.  A discussion followed.  Deputy Chief Pipero said that if they have problems with the pagers, they will have to use it.  A discussion followed.
Deputy Chief Pipero asked about the Bond Referendum.  Attorney Youssouf said that they filed an application with the Local Finance Board to borrow 4 ½ million dollars.  Attorney Youssouf said that he will let the Board know when he hears from the Local Finance Board.
Comm. Dipierro stated that the next meeting for Consolidation is June 18. 2012.  Comm. Dipierro said that he thinks the final recommendation will be given in July.  A discussion followed.

Comm. Costello stated that he thinks Comm. Dipierro and Deputy Chief Pipero should press the point that they should leave Fire District #1 alone.  We are doing the job.  Comm. Costello said that he does not care if the other districts have a problem, which they created.  We are putting out fires debt free.  Comm. Costello said that we should be left alone.  A discussion followed.

Deputy Chief Pipero said that the other two districts have to drop their operational costs.  There will be one Chief over three districts.
Comm. Dipierro stated that they have to make it clear that we will fight for District #1.  They know what we are doing.  The big concern is the fire scenes.  Everything is going well between the three Districts.  A discussion followed.

Comm. Costello stated that we do not just go out and buy things; we get things that are needed.  A discussion followed.

Comm. Dipierro stated that all three Districts came with a proposal.  A discussion followed.
CORRESPONDENCE:  Comm. LeBrun stated that the Board received a “Thank You” note from the Agolia family for the fruit basket sent to them.
Minutes were received from the New Jersey State Association of Fire Districts.  Also received in the mail was a reference request from one of the prior per diems, who was applying for a job.
Joe Massoni stated that he knows an electrical contractor.  He will give them the information.
MEETING OPENED TO PUBLIC:   No comments
Comm. LeBrun, seconded by Comm. Perry, made a motion to adjourn the meeting.

ROLL CALL:


Comm. LeBrun
Aye






Comm. Perry

Aye





Comm. Costello
Aye





Comm. Dipierro
Aye 
Meeting adjourned at 8:11 P.M.
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